
 

 
 

  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 
                           
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 

Thank you to everyone who attended the Community Mass, it was a great 
celebration for the Parish and the children of Our Lady of Fatima.  Thank you to the 
Year 4 students, PK and Kindy chidlren who sang and prepared the Mass with the 
assistance of the teaching staff. 
 

[ŀǎǘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ р ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ά{¦wC /!atέΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ 
successful camp and everyone enjoyed the experience.  Thank you to the parents, 
Mr La Roche, Mrs Plain and Mr Walters who assisted with the camp.  This week the 
¸ŜŀǊ сΩǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǘ CŀƛǊōǊƛŘƎŜ CŀǊƳ ƻǾŜǊ п Řŀȅǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ с ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ 
School. 
 

It is with pleasure that I announce the School Staff for 2017.  As you can imagine, it 
is a complex task to decide on the needs of our students and staff to put the best 
possible combination of teaching staff together. I am confident that we have 
achieved just that.   
 
I would like to thank Sally Chamberlain for her work with the year 4 students.  It ƛǎƴΩǘ 
an easy gig coming into a classroom part way through a term.  Sally stepped into 
Wǳǎǘƛƴ aƛƭƭŜǊΩǎ ǎƘƻŜǎ ǿƘƛƭŜ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ǎŜŎƻƴŘŜŘ ǘƻ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǎ 
Assistant Principal.  We welcome Mr Miller back to our school for 2017 and trust 
thŀǘ ƘŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ŦǳƭŦƛƭƭƛƴƎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀǘ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛǎƘ {ŀƭƭȅ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŀǎ ǎƘŜ 
continues her teaching career in the Catholic Education sector. 
 

It is with mixed emotions that I would like to inform the school community that I will 
be leaving to take up a position as Lecturer in Early Childhood Education and 
Religious Education at the University of Notre Dame in 2017.  I feel honoured to 
have been a part of the Our Lady of Fatima community for so many years.  Fatima 
has been a part of my life and I have returned many times before, so you never 
know when you may see me again!  
 

I would like to thank the parents and students for giving me the best years of my life 
by being a part of yours.  Thank you to Paul Hansen, Rob La Roche and the Fatima 
staff for aƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ƪƛƴŘΣ ŎŀǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛǾŜ ƻŦ ƳŜΦ  ²Ŝ Ŏŀƭƭ ƛǘ ǘƘŜ άCŀǘƛƳŀ 
CŀƳƛƭȅέ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƭƛƪŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ  L ǿƛǎƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΣ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊȅ 
best life has to offer and I look forward to seeing each of you before I leave over the 
next few weeks. 
 

Best wishes, 
Sharon Law-Davis (Acting Principal) 
 
 
Sharon Law-Davis 

Our Lady of Fatima Newsletter 
Our Vision 

Our Lady of Fatima Palmyra is a Catholic School that aspires to provide a respectful, 
secure and caring learning environment where our community is committed to 

following the teachings of Jesus. 
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COMING UP 
 

November 
 
7th - {ǘ ±ƛƴƴƛŜΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ       
Hamper Appeal begins 
 
7th ς 10th Year 6 Camp 
 
 14th ς Remembrances Day at  
 11 am Flagpole 
 
16th ς CŀǘƛƳŀΩǎ Dƻǘ ¢ŀƭŜƴǘ ƛƴ 
           Hall at 1.10 pm 
 
18th ς Walk to School Day & 
            Loud Clothes Day 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
PUPIL FREE 
Friday 11th 
November 

 
AGM 2016 

TUESDAY, 29th 
November - 7pm 

 
 

mailto:office@olof.wa.edu.au
http://www.olof.wa.edu.au/
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Staff for 2017 School Year 
 
Pre-Kindy:   Lisa McCarthy (Education Assistant - Rita Crooks) 
 
Kindy:    Sabrina Reardon (Education Assistants ς Tara Duckworth and Rita Crooks) 
 
Pre-Primary:   Brooke Fraser-Dewar (Mon-Thurs) and Lara Gleeson (Friday)  

Education Assistants Peta Brandis (Mon-Wed AM) and Kath Pratley (Wed PM-Fri)  
 
Year 1:   Di McKenna  
 
Year 2:   Sandra Leavy  
 
Year 3:   Justin Miller 
 
Year 4:    Jane Ahern and Denise Plain 
 
Year 5:    Rob La Roche and Nicole Wright 
 
Year 6:    Stephanie Correia 
 
Education Assistants:  Lorraine Szefczyk, Deborah Young and Marianne Crack  
 
IT Specialist:   Denise Plain  
 
Sport Specialist:   Oz Celenza  
 
Science Specialist:    Lara Gleeson  
 
Japanese Specialist:    Michelle Renton  
 
Support Teachers:   Lisa McCarthy (PP), Pauline Burwood (1-3) and Oz Celenza (4-6)  
 
Library Officer:   Lorraine Szefczyk  
 
Admin Officer:   Tracy Fic  
 
Bursar:   Megan Anderson  
 
Maintenance:  Ray Walters  
 
Early Childhood  
Co-ordinator:   Brooke Fraser-Dewar 
 
Assistant Principal:  Rob La Roche  
 
Principal:  Paul Hansen  
 
Please note that these positions are subject to change 
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COMING UP 
 

 
FINAL P&F MEETING FOR 2016 
Thursday, 10th November ς 7.00pm 
Join the P&F in the school staff room for their last meeting of 2016. Everyone welcome! 
 
PUPIL FREE DAY 
Friday, 11th November 
 
REMEMBRANCE DAY 
Monday, 14th November ς 11.00am 
Year 3 students will be leading our Remembrance Day Ceremony which will take place around the flag pole. Chidlren 
may bring flowers to place at the pole during the ceremony. All parents are invited to attend.  
 
C!¢La!Ω{ Dh¢ ¢![9b¢ 
Wednesday, 16th November ς 1.10pm 
CŀǘƛƳŀΩǎ Dƻǘ ¢ŀƭŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Iŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ Ŧŀōǳƭƻǳǎ  
talent in our school. 
 
2017 PRE-KINDY AND KINDY PARENT MEETING 
Thursday, 17th November  
Kindy ς 9.00am in the School Hall 
Pre-Kindy ς 1.30pm in the Library 
 
WALK SAFELY TO SCHOOL DAY & GET LOUD FOR PMH SPEECH AND HEARING  
Friday, 18th November 
²ŜŀǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƭƻǳǊŦǳƭ ŎƭƻǘƘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŀƭƪ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ άDŜǘ [ƻǳŘ taI {ǇŜŜŎƘ ŀƴŘ IŜŀǊƛƴƎέΦ .ǊƛƴƎ ŀ ƎƻƭŘ 
coin donation and get a token for your faction. Support the children in our school who have speech and hearing 
difficulties and use the services provided by PMH. 
 
Parents, there will be a coffee van in attendance. No hot chocolate to children after 8.20am please. Thank you for your 
support. 
 
LEXILE LITERACY PRO PARENT MEETING 
Monday, 19th November ς 9.30am 
Parents of Year 2, 3 and 4 students are invited to meet the Lexile Pro Representative in the school library to discuss 
Lexile in the school reading program. 
 
KINDY ORIENTATION 
Tuesday, 22nd November ς 12.30 ς 2.45pm 
Grouping of children will be given at the parent meeting. Children only. 
 
PARENT CHRISTMAS FUNCTION 
Saturday, 26th November 
The Fatima P & F invite all parents to join them for the annual OLOF Parent Christmas Party at The Local Hotel, 282 
{ƻǳǘƘ ¢ŎŜΣ {ƻǳǘƘ CǊŜƳŀƴǘƭŜΦ aƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǎƻƻƴΧΦΦ 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://images.clipartpanda.com/children-singing-clipart-children-singing-dancing-38067827.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.clipartpanda.com/categories/children-singing-clipart&docid=IMJ4SKqFQWiyZM&tbnid=JZmi9p6tvk-mjM:&vet=1&w=1300&h=1034&safe=strict&bih=934&biw=1920&ved=0ahUKEwip27a00pjQAhUKUbwKHTV-BUIQMwhAKBUwFQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
http://www.clipartkid.com/silly-singing-cliparts/
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PRE-KINDY ORIENTATION 
Tuesday, 29th November ς 1.30 ς 2.30pm 
For parents and children. 
 
SCHOOL BOARD AGM 
Tuesday, 29th November ς 7.00pm 
Venue: School Hall 
 
OLOF CAROLS NIGHT AND EDUDANCE CONCERT 
Wednesday, 7th December  
Venue: OLOF main oval 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FEES 
 
As we approach the end of the school year, outstanding school fees are now due. Statements were sent out during the 
first week of term, however if you are unsure of your balance please email finance@olof.wa.edu.au or call the school on 
Mondays or Wednesdays. 
 
Many thanks to all those who have already paid the balance of their fees.  As always, if you are experiencing difficulties 
in making payments, please contact us to discuss. 
 
Megan Anderson (Bursar) 
 

AGM & BOARD NOMINATIONS 
 
A nomination form for members of our community to nominate for a position on the school board is attached to this 
newsletter.  The position is for a two year term as a general committee member. Please return completed nomination 
forms to the school office or post to 3 Harris Street, Palmyra by Tuesday, 22nd November.   The AGM will be held on 
Tuesday 29th November in the School Hall. 
 
Thank you to Peter Canterbury who is stepping down in the role of financial executive.  Peter has been on the school 
board for four years and continued on the board even when his daughter, Paris moved to Santa Maria.  Thank you for 
your contribution to our community, Peter, you and your family are always welcome here. 
 

PHOTOS OF CHILDREN 
 
We are in the process of taking photos of children in different school settings for our Making Jesus Real promotional 
banners.  If you would not like your child to be part of the promotion please email the office to let us know by 21st 
November 2016. Our school photographer MSP will be taking the photos and will be supervised by the teaching staff. 
 
Thank you for your authorisation ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƛƳŀƎŜ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

mailto:finance@olof.wa.edu.au
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SCIENCE AT OLOF 
 
In Week 9, Term 3 OLOF celebrated Science Week with a spectacular Science show run by the Year 6 class. The students 
were asked to research an experiment that would be age appropriate for their chosen year level and then carry out 
these experiments, making sure that their audience was aware of the Science behind each and every experiment. 
  
They were required to select an experiment from one of the 4 strands of Science: Biological Science, Chemical Science, 
Energy and Space Science and Physical Science.  The Year 6 Class did an outstanding job, conducting experiments that 
not only captivated the younger students but also enhanced their love for Science.  
 
There was a variety of experiments that took place, from chemical explosions, to the force of gravity. There was a 
creation of magnetic goo that ate up magnets and one of the biggest hits was the robot built and programmed by two 
Year 6 students that the younger students had the opportunity to interact with. It was a fantastic week of Science that 
received a lot of positive feedback from all the other year groups. Well done to the Year 6 Class who showed excellent 
leadership skills in running Science week 2016. 

 
Lara Gleeson (Science Specialist) 
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CONGRATULATIONS! 
  

 

 

 
Congratulations to the children who completed their 
swimming lessons last Friday.  All students have received 
a certificate of achievement. 
 
Thank you to the students who were so well prepared 
and worked hard to do their best at swimming lessons.  
Thank you to the parents who supported their children by 
making sure they were prepared for their lesson. 
 
Special thanks go to the staff of Fremantle Leisure Centre 
who took such great care of our children and who joined 
us on Melbourne Cup day and wore their fancy hats.   
 
Great photo guys!!!  

CANTEEN NEWS 
 
The canteen continues to operate on Wednesdays in {ƛƭǾŀƴŀΩǎ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ 
prayers for Silvana.  We are trying to move our stock from the canteen so will be having several items on special over the 
next few weeks.   
 
Next week we will have Fried noodles with BBQ chicken $5.  Please pre-order by Monday to the front office.  Thank you. 
 
Bev and Jess 
 

HEADLICE 
 
IŜŀŘ ƭƛŎŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŀ Ǌƛǎƪ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ǿŜŀǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ Ƙŀǘǎ and check your 
child for eggs and lice regularly.  No spare hats will be given out at school, so if your child does not have a hat they will 
ƎŜǘ ŀ Ǉƛƴƪ ǎƭƛǇ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ƘƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƳƛƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƘŀǘΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǎǳƴ ǿƛǎŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ άbh I!¢, PLAY 
Lb ¢I9 {I!59έ ǇƻƭƛŎȅ ŀǇǇƭƛŜǎΦ 
 
If your child has live lice it is Education Department policy to leave your child at home till all live lice and eggs are 
removed.  Eggs must be physically removed from the hair.  Head lice treatment must begin before your child comes back 
to school. 
 
Thank you for following this policy. 
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PARISH WEEKEND MASS TIMES 

 
Saturday Vigil  -  6.30pm   

 Sunday -  7.30am,  9.45am, 6.30pm 

 

SCHOOL BANKING 

 
Every Tuesday morning.  Students or parents can drop their bank books into the office on/or by Monday for banking 

Tuesday morning and they will be sent back to class after Tuesday morning banking.   
  

Thank you   Maria and Emma 

 

 
 
 
 
 

¶ aǊǎ 5ŜǿŀǊΩǎ ŘƻƎ ŀǘŜ 2 footy socks and a plastic bag.  And he is still alive! 

¶ Luisa Parish attended school in California when Mum and Dad were working there.  Luisa is now back with us 
at Fatima.  Welcome back Luisa. 

¶ aǊǎ ¸ƻǳƴƎΩǎ ǎƻƴ ōƻǳƎƘǘ ŀ ƴŜǿ ŎŀǊΣ ƴƻǿ ƘŜǊ ŦǊƻƴǘ ȅŀǊŘ ƭƻƻƪǎ like a car yard. 

¶ The Wheeler family went to Uluru for their holidays.  They loved it and they had walkie talkies to sing karaoke 
to each other. 

¶ Mrs Reardon moved house during the school holidays and needs another holiday. 

¶ Will Davie fell flat on his face while gardening at school and was very brave. 

¶ Kyla Clark did an amazing presentation on how to be a WEST person at the school housekeeping assembly. 

¶ Oliver Lim is feeling great.  His lupus is sleeping inside his body.  Great news Ollie. 

¶ Jack Sullivan sometimes gets called Suni, are you sure you are not related? 

  

 

On behalf of Our Lady of Fatima Parish I would like to say A BIG THANKYOU to the P&F 
and all the Parents for your support with the Cake Stall held at Bunnings Melville on 
Sunday 30th October.  
 
The amount raised was $800.00 which will go towards helping our Parish. 
Thank you once again.  
 
Lorraine Szefczyk 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://wikiclipart.com/wp-content/uploads/2016/10/Thank-you-free-thank-you-clipart-free-images-cliparts-and-others.jpg&imgrefurl=http://wikiclipart.com/thank-you-clipart_1428/&docid=kSK4KVSLGrhmOM&tbnid=yaUd9HAMTmvrNM:&vet=1&w=420&h=550&itg=1&safe=strict&bih=561&biw=1008&ved=0ahUKEwipsej-hJbQAhUCX5QKHc0FD_A4rAIQMwguKCwwLA&iact=mrc&uact=8
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SCHOENSTATT NOVEMBER EVENTS 
 
 

A SPECIAL INVITE FOR EXPECTING MOTHERS 
Mothers who are expecting a baby are invited to consecrate their unborn child to Our Lady. 
 
Please contact Sr. M. Lisette if you wish to do so or if you know of a mother who would like 
consecrate her unborn child to Our Lady.  
P: 0400 234 910 
 

25th SHRINE JUBILEE 
Sunday, 27th November 20163 pm Holy Mass 
 
Celebrant Auxiliary Bishop Don Sproxton. 
 
We warmly invite you to join the Sisters and the Schoenstatt Family to celebrate and give 
thanks for 25 Years of Blessing from the Shine. We are looking forward to seeing some 
families from each school who have come to the Shine since. 
 

CORPUS CHRISTI MATHMATICS ACCELERATION PROGRAM 
 
Year 7, 2017 Corpus Christi College, Bateman, is continuing to cater for the most Mathematical students by offering 
Acceleration Programs in Years 7-9.  Many boys and girls start secondary school with a mathematical understanding 
beyond that required in the Year 7 Western Australian Curriculum. It is our belief that these students, with the proper 
guidance, would benefit from undertaking an Accelerated Program which focuses on the Year 8 Western Australian 
Curriculum. 
 
There are numerous benefits to accelerating students appropriately, such as improving their skills and motivation, and 
creating opportunities in their pathways of study through to Senior School.   
  
Any current Year 6 student wishing to be considered for the Mathematics Acceleration Program in 2017 is invited to 
complete an assessment at the College on Saturday 12 November.  This assessment is designed to identify students 
who possess the innate ability to cope with challenging Mathematics.  
 
This opportunity is open to students who are currently enrolled at the College for commencement in 2017, as well as 
those who are not currently enrolled but who are considering attending the College in 2017.  
  
For further information about this program, please contact the College at fitaliano@corpus.wa.edu.au . 
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SUMMER IS COMING- ENROL NOW FOR SWIMMING LESSIONS 
 
Enrolments for December /January lessons are now open. It is important for every child to learn to swim and develop 
ŜǎǎŜƴǘƛŀƭ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦ ±ŀŎ{ǿƛƳΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ conducted by qualified instructors who 
teach children the skills to be confident swimmers and safe in the water. For further information and online enrolments 
visit education.wa.edu.au/swimming 
 
We encourage all families to take part in VacSwim and thank you for your support. 
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Parent Christmas Function 
Saturday 26th November 

  

What:  Join us for our annual OLOF Parent Christmas Party!  
Where:  The Local Hotel, 282 South Tce. South Fremantle 
When:  Saturday November 26  
More details coming soon... 

Bunnings Sausage Sizzle raises $1,620 
 

Our final Sausage Sizzle for the year raised  an amazing $1,620 for OLOF school. Thank you to 
Maria Doolan and Natasha Shepherd for organising the event. Thanks also to the many parents and 
family members who volunteered their time to help through the day. Your efforts have made a 
tremendous difference to our school. 
 
 The P&F also helped arrange a cake stall fundraiser for the Parish which ran concurrently in the 
Bunnings entry foyer. Fatima Parish members baked and sold cakes and slices, which raised $800 

for Our Lady of Fatima Parish.  

  

P&F Meeting  
 

Join us for our final meeting of the 
year...  

Thursday (tomorrow) 10th 
November  

From 7pm in the Staff room  
 Everyone welcome!  

  

  

OLOF Carols Night and Edudance 

Concert  

Wednesday 7th December  

OLOF main oval  

  

Bring a blanket and picnic dinner and 

enjoy this family Christmas 

celebration! The P&F will be selling 

drinks and ice creams on the night.  
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NOMINATE NOW FOR YOUR P&F IN 2017 
 

 

Thank you to all the 2016 members of the P&F Executive, Committee, Class Reps and others who have 

contributed to the success of our P&F this year. 

 

As we look to 2017, we encourage you to nominate or re-nominate for the following positions.... 

* Vice President * Committee Members * Class Reps 

 

The P&F Association needs volunteers like you to keep it active and successful. We value the 

experience and knowledge of past/current members as well as the ideas and enthusiasm of parents 

new to the P&F. Everyone has something to offer and we are keen to have you onboard!  

 

What do we do? 

The P&F generally meets at 7pm on the second Thursday of each month during school term. Together we plan 

events, organize fundraisers, support the needs of students and teachers and generally work to enhance the school 

experience of our children and families. Joining your P&F is a great way to get involved while gaining a genuine 

sense of personal satisfaction.  

Want to learn more? 

Drop in to our final P&F meeting for the year - tomorrow Thursday 10th November from 7pm in the staff room. 

Chat to current office holders and see how you can get involved in 2017. 

  

P&F Association  
Annual General Meeting (AGM)  

 
Tuesday 29th November 2016  

7pm OLOF School Hall  
following the school AGM  

  

 

 

Please join us as we reflect on this year and plan for and even more successful 2017. The 

AGM will be followed by refreshments.  

Nomination are invited for positions of Vice President, Committee Member (6 positions) 

and Class Representatives (two per class). 

 

Please consider volunteering and help continue the important work of this parent group. 

Nomination forms are available from the front office and should be returned by Tuesday 

22nd November. 
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